

Enfield Hockey Association Board of Directors Meeting

Meeting # 4

Date: July 21st, 2026

Call to Order: 8:05pm

In Attendance Board Members

- Thomas Terhune x
- Andrew Embury x
- Rebecca Rodriguez x
- Doug Ferro x
- Jen Hren x
- Timothy Grigely
- Damian McCartney
- Melissa McCartney
- Amy Rodriguez
- Peter Grigely 7:20
- Miranda Wolverton

Not Present Board Members: Amy, Damian, Melissa, Tim

Guests: None

Agenda:

- Approval of Previous Months Minutes – not enough members present to vote
- Board Reports
 - **President: Tom Terhune**
 - Talked to Carole - good conversations, on the verge of signing contract
 - In the past, Tom was involved in hosting a tag sale - we may be able to use ETRs parking lot to host
 - Idea 2: can add bottle donation on ETR
 - Do not schedule after 3/6

- Will send Melissa LTS list and reach out to them to see what they want to do
- PO box is paid for
- Mike Halpren - independent coach - wanted to purchase EHA - hard to purchase a non-profit, declined his offer
- Town green event went well. Second day was better
- **Director of Operations: Doug Ferro –**
 - Talking to Andrew about skills stuff
 - Drafted contract for Sasha
 - Asked Andrew to take on conversation with Sasha - not sure what has been discussed
 - Insurance - too early, reapply mid august
- **Director of Player and Coaching Development: Andrew Embury**
 - 7:15 arrived
 - Running through March 3rd - brings us down to 22 games
 - Minis has 26 skates, Pee-Wees 26, Midgets 11 (practices)
 - Minis should be 25, Pee-Wees 25, Midgets 10 - should be updated to this
 - Sept 9-March 6 - one practice a week
 - Everyone is at 22 for games
 - Clinics and tryout dates - ?
- **Registrar: Rebecca Rodriguez**
 - The LTS/LTP registration is open and live on our website. No registrations as of yet.
- **Finance Director: Miranda Wolverton-**
 - Left before giving report
- **Learn to Skate Director: Jen Hren**
 - Sent email to Bruins academy for flyer
 - Going to start calling daycares and getting info to them soon
- **Lower Division Director: Ricky Dias –**
 - Not in attendance

- Tom reporting
- Mite 1 is scheduled out
- Last skate 3/13
- Mite 1 - looking to book 2 tournaments
- Oct 3rd Red Brewster - confirmed
- **Upper Division Director: Tim Grigely**
 - Not in attendance
- **CHC/GSL Rep: Peter Grigely**
 - Got an email from CHC - welcome email
 - Mentioned there is a family reaching out that moved to CT - questions regarding moving up
- **Equipment Director: Damian McCartney**
 - Not in attendance
- **Director of Marketing: Melissa McCartney**
 - Not in attendance
- **Secretary: Amy Rodriguez**
 - Not in attendance

Guest Comments Q & A: None

Outstanding Actions:

- Add Danielle to CrossBar to schedule PeeWee 1 & Tom to PeeWee 2 Crossbar
- Long term goals – have summer skates to move things away from MassConn.
- Coaches and board members need to have SafeSport, Background and such completed. (reach out to Kim)
- Rebecca to find out what level coaches needs for CEP programs.
- Contact review w/ Black Bear
- Booster club – group effort (awards, comedy night, yearbooks)
- Form a fundraising committee
- Declaration of teams
- Disciplinary BOD – Create board

- Software for Finance – looking for.
- Tuition discount for BOD Members
- Mini Mite Coach
- Summer Ice skill program
- Contacts for Thunderbirds and Hartford Wolf Pack & UCONN
- Mission Statement – Tom to ask Ken if there is one.

Next Month's Meeting: August 27th @ 8pm

Meeting Adjourned: 1st Tom & 2nd Rebecca- None opposed 9:46